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PRESIDENT’S NOTES
3-9-2010

If this issue of the Chatter appears a bit different than the last issue, don’t worry.
You won't need new glasses; you aren’t losing your mind, and you’re right... For
the moment we have to improvise.

in the last issue of the Chatter | wrote members passing away. The sudden loss of
Ernie Lee left a gap in the Chatter’s printing operation. This issue of the Chatter
will be transitional until we can get the printing, publishing and distribution back
to normal. Once again, the old saying is that “you don’t know how much you'll
miss a person until he or she is no ionger there” hoids true... we miss ya Ernie.

On Tuesday, March 2™ a memorial was held for Bill Dutcher at the San Mateo Elks
todge’s Terrace Room. The event was very well attended by the Sequoia Stamp
Club members. Bill was very active in almost every aspect of the Club’s business at
one time or another. A true gentleman and fine executive, Bill never failed to
handle things with a smile and a will do attitude. He will be sorely missed.
Strangely enough, even though we lost several treasured members, at the last
meeting we added three new members to the Club’s roster. So, to be positive and
conclude the sad tidings of the last two months, the future for the Sequoia Stamp
Club appears to be moving ahead thanks in a large part to those who have passed
on.

The club’s program schedule has had to be rearranged a couple of times during
the past month. The next Live Auction has been moved up to March 23 and Kristin
will talk about WESTPEX, the first 50 years on April 13. On April 27 the second
part of “Nazi Scourge and its impact on philately will be shown. May 5 will be Art
in Philately — Miriam Thurston and May 25 will be a quiz. There are still three
open dates to be filled: July 27, August 24 and October 26. The barbeque and
pizza party have vet to be determined by the membership at farge. -30-






January 31, 2010

PENPEX
P.O. Box 235
San Carlos, CA 94070

Sequoia Stamp Club
P.O. Box 235
San Carlos, CA 94070

Dear Sequoia Stamp Club members:

PENPEX held its 42" consecutive stamp show at the Redwood City Community Activity

Building on December 5 and 6, 2009. The PENPEX Stamp Show helps to bring the local
community together while furthering the hobby of stamp collecting. Without volunteers
we would not be able to allow the public the opportunity to visit stamp dealers, philatelic
exhibits, snack bar, silent auction, vouth room, and philatelic meetings. We have received
positive feedback from all involved and feel the experience of all who attended the show
(this year we had a steady stream of people) was all very enjoyable.

On behalf of PENPEX, we would like to thank the Sequoia Stamp Club members for
assisting with the running of this great local show. PENPEX would also like to make a
$1,000 donation to the Sequoia Stamp Club to be used in a way that they feel best would
benefit the philatelic community.

Sincerely,
Kristin Patterson Ernie Lee Jim Giacomazzi William Dutcher
PENPEX Chair Vice-Chair Secretary Treasurer

WWW.DENPEX.Org
penpexredwoodcity@yahoo.com

#

To Whom It May Concern

X, 5,

This to attest that | have reviewed the books of PENPEX 2009 and found that they
adhere to recognized accounting principles and is very well organized

Henry A Washauer
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